City of Pensacola Pensacola, L. 32502
Memorandum
File #: 20-00513 City Council 9/24/2020
LEGISLATIVE ACTION ITEM
SPONSOR: Council President Jewel Cannada-Wynn

SUBJECT:

APPOINTMENT OF ESCAMBIA COUNTY COMMISSIONER LUMON MAY TO THE AFFORDABLE
HOUSING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

RECOMMENDATION:

That City Council approve the appointment of Escambia County Commissioner Lumon May as a
member of the Affordable Housing Advisory Committee.

HEARING REQUIRED: No Hearing Required
SUMMARY:

The State legislature revised the requirements of the Affordable Housing Advisory Committee
(AHAC) appointments in HB 1339, which requires that effective October 1, 2020, the AHAC must
consist of one locally elected official from each county or municipality participating in the State
Housing Initiatives Partnership (SHIP) Program. Commissioner Lumon May was appointed to the
AHAC by the Escambia County Board of County Commissioners as their locally elected official.

The City of Pensacola and Escambia County jointly administer the SHIP Program through the
Interlocal Agreement between Escambia County Board of County Commissioners and the City of
Pensacola Relating to the State Housing Initiatives Partnership Program. The AHAC, established in
2015 pursuant to the SHIP Program regulations and the Escambia/Pensacola SHIP Interlocal
Agreement, serves as an advisory committee that makes recommendations to City Council and the
Board of County Commissioners regarding initiatives to encourage and facilitate affordable housing
programs.

The SHIP Program and Interlocal Agreement require the City and County to jointly establish and
appoint a committee of locally elected officials and citizens who represent the membership
composition required by the Program.

PRIOR ACTION:

August 13, 2020 - City Council appointed Councilwoman Ann Hill to the AHAC

September 13, 2018 - City Council approved Escambia County’s appointees to the AHAC
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June 18, 2018 - City Council appointed City representatives to the AHAC
FUNDING:
N/A
FINANCIAL IMPACT:
The City is required to establish an AHAC to be eligible to receive SHIP Program funds.

CITY ATTORNEY REVIEW: Yes
8/24/2020

STAFF CONTACT:

Keith Wilkins, City Administrator
Marcie Whitaker, Housing Director

ATTACHMENTS:
None.

PRESENTATION: No
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